Daytona Beach Police Department

Craig A Capri, Chief of Police

MEMORANDUM

TO:

James V. Chisholm, City Manager

FROM:

Craig A. Capri, Chief of Police

SUBJECT:

SUBMISSION AND ACCEPTANCE OF A GRANT APPLICATION AND

AWARD FOR 2018 VICTIM OF CRIME ACT (VOCA) PROGRAM.

DATE:

September 5, 2018

The Police Department is requesting a Resolution authorizing the application, submission, acceptance, and expenditure of a grant application to the State of Florida, Office of the Attorney General, Victims of Crime Act (VOCA) Program, in the amount of, \$54,516. The Daytona Beach Police Department is requesting from the State \$43,613.00, to fund the continuation of the Victim Advocate Program. The Police Department has participated in this grant program since 2001.

A match of \$10,903.00 is required to participate. The 25% match is available from the Law Enforcement Trust Fund, Account 125-300000-521-549000-3000401.

Due to process changes at the Office of the Attorney General, the VOCA application for the 2018/2019 has been submitted for and passed technical review by the VOCA office.

Police Legal Advisor Anthony Jackson has reviewed this Resolution request and signed the Agenda Summary.

If you have any questions, please contact John Paton, Police Financial Manager, at extension 5418.

CAC/jp 100.2018.8158

Attachments